
 
A Healing Journey 
 
The season of Lent is traditionally a time for deep reflection 
on the inner spiritual life of believers. It is often a time to learn 
and adopt new spiritual practices and exercises that will 
prove beneficial to the life of the spirit not just for a year but 
over the course of our whole lifeôs journey. Lent 2017 offers 
two such opportunities: 
 
First, I encourage you to join fellow Christ followers on a 
Lenten Healing Journey that connects the life of the body with 
the life of the spirit. Fellow travelers on this journey will meet on Wednesday 
evenings (March 8,15,22, and April 5th) at 5:30 p.m. to share a healthy meal and 
learn foundational principles that can have a great impact on your entire health--
body, soul, and spirit! (See p.14 for additional details.) 
 
Second, on Sunday mornings during Lent we will listen in new ways, learning 
some ancient spiritual exercises and disciplines to adopt and some newer 
spiritual practices to adapt for a new day. There is a growing awareness in 2017 
that spiritual well being is directly connected to our willingness to ñunplugò from 
the incessant noise and distractions and to ñlistenò actively, with purpose, to the 
things that matter most. This Lent, if we are willing to listen, God will create in us 
a deep, passionate, holy heart as he offers us healing and wholeness--of body, 
soul, and spirit. 
 

HOLY WEEK Midday Services: 
 
The downtown churches will offer a noontime service and light meal each work 
day during Holy Week 2017. 
 
Monday- Madison Street United Methodist 
Tuesday - Immaculate Conception Roman Catholic 
Wednesday.- Trinity Episcopal 
Maundy Thursday - First Baptist 
Good Friday - First Presbyterian 
 
Note: Weekday Holy Week services will last 30 minutes and lunch is planned for 30 minutes, so 
you should be able to take part on your lunch hour break. 
 

 
Continued on page three. 
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Pastoral CarePastoral CarePastoral Care   
 

PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR 

PRAYERSPRAYERSPRAYERS   
   

Special Care Concerns:Special Care Concerns:Special Care Concerns:   

Sarah Brooks 

Ruby Jean McLeod 

Erika Mitchell 

Joel Thomas 

 

Births:Births:Births:   

Madeleine Dorothy Duncan, 

parents are Dorothy & Brent 

Duncan, grandparents are 

Vickie & Roy Duncan. 

   

Deaths:Deaths:Deaths:   

Jane Briggs 

James L. Phifer 

   

Memorials:Memorials:Memorials:   

Buddy Hunter 
  Rufus S. Johnson 

   

Jean Dale Kleeman 
  Rufus S. Johnson 
  Albert Marks 
             

213 Main Street, Clarksville, TN 37040 

SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP  

10:00 a.m. 

CITY CHURCH  

5:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

Casual Evening Worship 

ON THE WEB AT  

www.fpcclarksville.org 

TELEPHONE  

Office: 931-645-6551; Pastor: 931-257-1780 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday through Thursday 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Friday 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Sunday 
School 
Classes 

 
Classes for all ages 

meet each Sunday, 

9:00-9:45 am  

in the Christian 

Education building.  
 

CHILD CARE  

is provided for infants 

and toddlers on the 

2nd floor. 
 

PRESCHOOL  

3-year-olds through 

Kindergarten meet on 

the 4th floor 
 

CHILDREN & 

YOUTH 

1st through 12th 

graders meet on the 

4th floor 
 

ADULTS 

4 different  

classes meet on the 

2nd and 3rd floors 
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Memorials received after 2/17 will 
be  posted in Aprilôs newsletter. 



Sunday Morning Schedule: Worship at 10:00; Sunday School 9:00-9:45. 
Sunday Evening Schedule: City Church at 5:00 in the Chapel (except the third Sunday 
of the month) 
 
SERMONS:  A SPIRITUALITY OF LISTENING 
 
March 1 (6:00 pm), Ash Wednesday     Psalm 51, John 1:1-10 Resonance and Silence 
 
March 5  Genesis 1:1-12; Psalm 19:1-6, 14    I Hear Creation Singing 
 
March 12       Genesis 28:10-22, Psalm 24:1-10, Revelation 21:1-7 Tuning in to the Laundry 
 
March 19       Deuteronomy 6:1-8, Romans 12:1-13   Surround Sound 
 
March 26       Deuteronomy 26:5-11, Psalm 143:1-12   Listening to a Great Storyteller 
 
April 2            Psalm 127:1-5; Psalm 42:1-11  Choir Songs: Harmony and Dissonance 
 
April 9, Palm Sunday           Matthew 21:1-11; 26:47-56 What We Don't Want to Hear 
 
HOLY WEEK 
 
April 13 (6:00 pm), Maundy Thursday Psalm 13:1-6; John 13:1-17, 31b-35 Listening to Heartbreak 
 
April 14 (12:00 Noon), Good Friday with light lunch following. 
 
April 16, Easter   Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24; Matthew 28:1-10 Listening to Hope: My Resurrection Song 
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CONGREGATIONAL CARE COMMITTEE 

Please contact the church office, or any member of the Congregational Care Committee (list on page 8) 
with news of someone taking ill, in the hospital or needing prayer that the Congregational Care 
Committee may be able to help. We visit folks at home, hospital or wherever we can to provide the loving 
care we all need during stressful times. We cannot help you if we are unaware of a need. 

VBS Page 13
 

  

WORSHIP LITURGISTS: The Worship Com-
mittee has a rotating group of people who serve as 
liturgists for a one year term. If you are interested 
in continuing as a liturgist or if you would like to join 
this group to serve both Sunday services on a ro-
tating basis, please contact Sam Mills. 

 CITY CHURCH CASUAL 

WORSHIP 
 

Sundays, 5
-6:00 pm (except the 

third Sunday) in the Chapel

 
  

(childcare is available upon 

request to the church office by 

11:00 am on the prior Friday)

  

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME 

MARCH 12 

SPRING FORWARD!!! 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
THE PROPERY COMMITTEE WILL 

MEET THE SECOND WEDNESDAY 

OF EACH MONTH AT 5:00PM. 
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 blocks 

are avai
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from 5:3
0-6:30 pm
 and in 

the AOC 
each Thu

rsday at
 9:00am. 
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FINANCE AND STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE 

WILL MEET THE THURSDAY BEFORE THE SESSION 
EACH MONTH AT 4:30pm.  

ESP, Lunch page 7 

MONDAYS AT THE 
FRIST, PAGE 7 

Pancake Breakfast, page 7! 

Director of Childrenôs 
Ministry, page 13 

MUSIC 
AT 

GRACE , 
page 7 
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Youth NaCoMe 
Retreat Mar 3-5 
and Youth 
Work Trip 
March 18-19 

2017 Budget, pages 10 & 11. 

Memorial Lilies, 
page 6 
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Every woman attending First 
Presbyterian Church is auto-
matically a member of PW 
and is welcome to attend all 
functions. Guests are also 
welcome. PW meets Month-
ly, August-April, for interest-
ing programs, services, and 
fellowship. August and April 
are dinner meetings and the 
remainder are 12:30 lunch-
eons, held on the 4th Mon-
day of each month. The 
meals are catered (10.00) 
and sign-ups are on the bul-
letin board, member tear-off 
card in Sundayôs bulletin, or 
through the church office.  

 
All women are also invited to be part of one the small groups 
for monthly study and fellowship through Presbyterian Women 
Circles: 
 

MORNING CIRCLEï1st Tuesday of the month at 10am in the 
church library.  

PRAYER CIRCLE-lst Wednesday of the month at 11:15am in the 
church library. 

NIGHT CIRCLE-2nd Tuesday of each month at 7pm in the 
church library/history room.  

MARTHA CIRCLE-2nd Tuesday of each month at 12:30pm in the 
church library.  

DEBORAH CIRCLE-TBA 
 

Ladies of the Church; 
 
We are very grateful for the people who signed up to help us fund our FUEL 
bags for $20 each month. This will help our budget, and allow us to do the 
30 bags for the school children who need extra food to go home with them 
each week. Thank you so much. If you didnôt get to sponsor a child, contact 
any PW member and we would love to talk with you about it.   
 
In March we will have a very interesting speaker, Dr. Harold Vann. He was a 
well known pediatrician in Clarksville for many years, and also an author, 
who has been very involved with a Prison Ministry. The title of his presenta-
tion is ñFinding Joy in Dealing with Troubles.ò Please join us for lunch and 
this presentation on March 27th at 12:30. Register using the church bulletin, 
or sign up on bulletin board, or call church office 931-645-6551.  
 
With spring here, we plan to start a walking circle. This is to encourage good 
health and spiritual insight at the same time. There is also a prayer circle 
that meets the first Wednesday of each month at 11:15 in the parlor. We 
would love for you to join us in these activities.  
 
There are different ways you could serve in our PW group. We are looking 
for people to serve on the cookbook committee, and on our leadership 
team. If you are interesting in serving our church in either role, please let me 
know. Hope to see you soon.  
 
 
Diane Miner 
Moderator for Presbyterian Women 
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~15 ANNUAL WOMENôS RETREAT!! MARCH 17-19, 2017~NUAL  
The Womenôs 2017 Retreat will be at Montgomery Bell State Park. We will carpool down Friday afternoon in time for 
dinner. We will return Sunday after morning worship. Each person is asked to bring a dish for either breakfast or lunch. 
You will be contacted with details of how to reserve a room at the Inn. The cost for two nights will be about $92.00 per 
person. You may also come for the day Saturday, arriving at 9am. Pastor Jule Nyhuis will lead our study sessions on 
Saturday. We will also have time for hiking, yoga, reading, knitting, napping and snacking!! The sign-up sheet is on the 
bulletin board or you can contact Ann Waddle at 624-2597. 
 

~CALLING ALL MEN~NUAL MENôS WORK RETREAT TO 
Our Annual Menôs Work Retreat will again be for an entire weekend this year! We will ride the bus and 
venture down on Friday, April 7(4:30pm) and return mid afternoon Sunday, April 9 (3:00pm). Cost is 
$55.00 which covers all of our food for the weekend! NaCoMe does not charge us for lodging in 
exchange for our handy work. This trip is open to all men ages 6th grade and up--father son combos are 
encouraged! For more information, please call Mark Banasiak at 980-8185. The deadline to register and 
pay is Sunday, March 26!  

 

~MEMORIAL EASTER LILIES~ 
The church will purchase Memorial lilies for the Easter Service. Names of those in memory of (or in honor 
of) along with donors will be listed in the bulletin. All you do is make a donation to the FPC Memorial 
Garden Fund and let the church office know your loved oneôs name. The deadline to have names listed in 
the bulletin is 1:00pm Friday, April 7. 
 

~FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 2017 BUDGET~ 
The Session of First Presbyterian Church adopted the 2017 operating budget at its February 19 meeting. 
The budget is printed here for your information. Please note that our estimate of revenue for 2017 is based 
on your very generous giving estimates on Consecration Sunday. Session and our Finance Committee have 
committed themselves to monitoring revenue and expenses very carefully as we continue to collect data 
following the financial re-start that took place on October 1, 2016. Session will review the budget and adopt 
any necessary revisions at its meeting on May 21, 2017. We will make a sincere effort to reduce the 
temporary deficit that is projected here, while maintaining our commitment to restore funds that were 
previously given for designated purposes. 
If you have any questions about the budget or the financial position of the church, please do not hesitate to 
contact Scott Giles (Chair of the Finance Committee) or Pastor Greg, or any of the other elders on Session. 
(Budget is posted on pages 10 & 11) 
 

~CAMA SCHOLARSHIPS~ 

Competitive scholarships ($500.00) are given to graduating seniors. 
 
The criteria: Write an essay on what the dream of the late Dr. Martin Luther, King, Jr., means to you (the 
writer). The length of essays will be 300-400 words, excluding the cover page. Essays less than 300 words 
or longer than 400 words will not be accepted. Students must also forward a copy of a letter of acceptance 
from College.  
 

Essay, including cover page, must adhere to the following: 
1) Font Type: Times New Roman. 
2) Font Size: 12. 
3) Spacing:  Double. 
4) Margins:  1 inch on all sides. 
 
****The deadline for the contest is May 31, 2017. 
 
The competing students may forward the essays to CAMA 
President by email, Timotgrant9@bellsouth.net 
or mail to; CAMA, 1018 Willow Circle, Clarksville, TN 37043.  
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Cover page will identify writer: 
1) First and last name. 
2) Home address (street, city, state, 
and zip code). 
3) Email address and phone number. 
4) High School Name. 
5) High school address (street, city, 
state, and zip code). 

mailto:Timotgrant9@bellsouth.net


 

  
 

~WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY~ 
You are invited to join the group who gather for Bible study with Pastor Greg on 
Wednesday mornings each week at 10:00. 
 
~THEOLOGY ON TAP~ 
Theology on Tap is a group that meets each Monday at 5 pm @ Shoneyôs on 
Riverside Dr. Come join us for an informal gathering exchanging beliefs and ideas 
concerning spiritual issues in our modern world! For more information, contact 
Margaret Adames at 931-980-1646. 
 

~SENIOR MONDAYS AT THE FRIST~ 
The Frist Center presents Senior Mondays, a series of events for those who admit their ñseniorò 
status. On these days, gallery admission is half price for seniors and a special senior parking flat 
rate fee of $3.00 in the Frist Center lots is offered. Seniors receive 15% discount on purchases 
made in the gift shop and on refreshments in the Frist Center Caf® during the event. Upcoming 
date is March 20. There is more information on the ESP Bulletin Board.  
 
~FUNDRAISER BENEFITTING THE PASTORAL COUNSELING CENTER~  

Pastoral Counseling Center is having a Pancake Breakfast benefitting Insight 
Counseling, Saturday, March 11 from 7am- 11am, at Grace Lutheran Church, 2041 
Madison St. in Clarksville. Contact Don Beck (648-4609) for tickets at $5 each. 
 

~MUSIC AT GRACE 2016-2017~ 
March 26 at 4pm-Gabriel Faureô Requiem & Orchestral Music (choir, orchestra, and soloists)! 
One of the most beloved choral and orchestral works--a moving concert! This is taking place at 
Grace Lutheran Church, 2041 Madison St. in Clarksville.  
 
~ESP~ 

Saturday Get-Away for Lunch 
 

Come join your fellow members and friends for lunch on Saturday, March 11. We will ride the 
church bus to Miss Pattiôs, Grand Rivers, KY. Just sign up on the ESP bulletin board if you can go. 
We will plan to leave the church at 10:30am and be back around 3pm. Miss Pattiôs is famous for 
her delicious food and there are several cute shops there that you may want to browse through 
after lunch!  
 
We want to re-establish what used to be the ESP (Extra Special Presbyterians) group, and we are 
trying to plan trips to various places for lunch. Everyone is an ESP, so you donôt have to be a 
senior to go. Hopefully, some Saturday outings will attract some folks that are working during the 
week! 
 
Questions? Contact Virginia Lowe (931-647-4969 or Bessie Costanza (615-881-6510).  
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2017 Committees 

 
 
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
Laura Black, (c 542-7325) 
Rhonda Banasiak (c 980-8184) 
Maggie Brown (c 801-9073) 
Kelly Dye (c 801-7700, w 503-3030) 
Matt Dye (c 206-6066) 
Bob Hudson (h 358-3120, w 552-4050) 
Mark McNiel (h358-3527) 
Liz Thomas (c 249-9180) 
 
Nursery Advisory (sub-committee) 
Brooksie Arrington (c 237-4399) 
Helen Schmidt (c 220-4555) 
 
COMMUNICATIONS 
Eric Salyer, Chair (c 624-9104) 
Janice Ledbetter, Secretary, (h 552-4590, c 980-2470) 
C. David Elliott (c 551-6204) 
Janet Hudson, (h 906-1388, c 801-4275) 
Leong Lee (c 266-1426) 
Rick Prall (c 615-444-9938) 
 
Sound System (sub-committee) 
Eric Salyer, Chair (c 624-9104) 
Will Arrington (h 603-6028, c 216-3214) 
C. David Elliott (551-6204) 
Leong Lee (c 266-1426) 
Jack Neubauer (c 368-9408) 
Gary Norris, Chair (h 552-3946, c 206-3946) 
Charles Wall (h 552-2199) 
 
Technology Advisors (sub-committee) 
Leong Lee (c 266-1426) 
Gary Norris (c 206-3946, h 552-3946) 
Charles Wall (h 552-2199, w 221-7588) 
 
CONGREGATIONAL CARE 
Elynor Busler, Co-Chair (h 368-9596) 
Eleanor Hay, Co-Chair (801-2380) 
Sallie Armstrong (h 270-438-3636, c 980-2637) 
Linda Crear (ad hoc) (h 648-9694) 
Charlotte Graves (h 368-1614, c 624-6668) 
Charlyne Harvey (h 645-4483) 
Vicki Hildreth (h 358-2637, c 980-8736) 
Kathryn Kemmerly (645-6905) 
Mary Jo Patterson (h 647-4600, c 801-4723) 
Ivy Prall (h 552-0056, c 206-1447) 
Carolyn Riggins (c 801-7760, h 647-4144) 
Marcia Williams (h 647-9636, w 648-4459) 
 
ESP sub-committee) 
Bessie Costanza (c 980-1584) 
Virginia Lowe  (647-4969) 
 
Funeral Guild (sub-committee) 
Jane Wallace (c 206-1520) 
 
Stephen Ministry (sub-committee) 
Millie Armstrong (h 647-4286, c 220-8930) 
Sallie Armstrong (h 270-438-3636, c 980-2637) 
Rhonda Banasiak (c 980-8184) 
Jeanne Bettencourt (c 270-886-5911) 
Bessie Costanza (c 980-1584) 
C. David Elliott (551-6204) 

 
 
Yvonne Hiett (h 647-8848) 
Elaine Price (h 358-9607, c206-8622) 
Sue Reynolds (c 444-4326) 
 
FACILITY MANAGEMENT & USE COMITTEE 
Mark McNiel, Chair (h 358-3527) 
Jill Ayers, Secretary  (c 368-9730) 
Tim Arrington (h 645-4392, c 624-7294) 
Sharon Duncan (c 206-2534) 
Kris Foust, Chair (931-216-7801) 
Gary Norris (h 552-3946, c 206-3946) 
Marcia Williams (h 647-9636, w 648-4459) 
Issac Wright (c 931-320-3297) 
 

FELLOWSHIP 
Ed Ritter, Chair (h 387-4884, w: 645-6431, c 801-5137) 
John Bettencourt (270-886-5911) 
Jane Coate (h 358-2885) 
Chip Connell (h 645-4921, c 237-3684) 
Tony Costanza (c 717-454-6816) 
Tom & Shirley Dixon (1-615-763-6344) 
Tamara Long (h 358-3503, c 249-6939) 
Steve Miner (h 648-4821, c 980-0915) 
Bill Mosier (931-561-1713) 
Karla Posey (h 552-8309, c 249-7542) 
Issac Wright (c 931-320-3297) 
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Scott Giles, Chair 
Tom Graves (h 368-1614) 
Greg Guinn (320-1501) 
Tracy Jackson (ex officio, h 552-1054, c 624-2580) 
Amy Lee (c 266-1242) 
Ann Waddle (c 624-2597) 
Niesha Wolfe (h 358-9278, c 801-0482) 
 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION 
Rhonda Banasiak, Chair (c 980-8184) 
Karen Goggin (c 216-8325) 
 
HOSPITALITY (formerly New Members & Visitors) 
Kristi Kimmell, Chair 
Mary Ann Connell (h 645-4921, c 237-0736) 
Kelly Duncan (c 220-0581) 
Beth Glover (317-503-5860) 
Brandi Goodwin (c 237-4344) 
Kip Lindsay (c 624-6533) 
Virginia Lowe (h 647-4969) 
Jeanne Salyer (c 624-9106) 
 
INVESTMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Jim Thomas, Co-Chair (h 647-4772, c 624-3768) 
Ann Waddle, Co-Chair (c 624-2597) 
Jill Ayers (368-9730) 
Frank Childers (h 358-2676) 
Tracy Jackson (h 552-1054, c 624-2580) 
David Kanervo (h 648-1956, c 980-1776) 
Albert Marks (h 647-0490, w 552-6000) 
Joyce Norris (h 552-3946) 
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2017 Committees, continued 

 
 
 
MISSIONS 
Sharon Duncan, Co-Chair (c 206-2534) 
Ann Waddle, Co-chair (c 624-2597)  
Jill Ayers, Secretary (368-9730) 
Rhonda Banasiak (c 980-8184) 
Bessie Costanza (615-881-6510) 
Jennifer Ellis (931-801-1675) 
Kris Foust (931-216-7801) 
Elaine Price (c 206-8622, h 358-9607) 
 
PRESCHOOL BOARD 
Sharon Duncan, Co-Chair (c 206-2534) 
Brooksie Arrington (c 237-4399) 
Suella Arrington (h 645-4392, c 624-7294) 
Mary Jo Patterson (h 647-4600, c 801-4723) 
Mary Linn Sadler (ex officio) (270-483-9670) 
Jane Wallace (c 206-1520) 
 
PROFESSIONAL STAFF 
Vicki Wallace, Chair (c 801-3664) 
David Kanervo (h 648-1956, c 980-1776) 
Phil Kemmerly (h 645-6905, c 980-3395) 
Diane Miner (c 249-5273, h 648-4821) 
Joyce Norris (h 552-3946) 
Craig Schryver (c-801-3758) 
 
PROPERTY 
Charlie Foust, Chair (c 320-3481, w 647-1538, ext. 24) 
Gary Norris, Secretary (c 206-3946, h 552-3946) 
Faye Hand (h 552-1804, c 801-3300) 
Doug Hildreth (h 358-2637, c 624-6171) 
Tracy Jackson (h 552-1054, c 624-2580) 
Hank Livingstone (h 645-4069) 
Joel Thomas (h 552-6093, c 249-9181) 
Charles Wall (h 552-2199, w 221-7588) 
Issac Wright (c 931-320-3297) 
 
Memorial Garden (sub-committee) 
Ann Waddle, Chair (c 624-2597) 
Mary Linn Sadler (270-483-9670) 
Bill Hutton, h 615-247-8488, w 648-1119) 
 
PROPERTY ACQUISITION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Ann Waddle, Chair (c 624-2597)  
Tim Arrington (h 645-4392, w 552-1700) 
Jill Ayers (c 368-9730) 
Tim Harvey (h 358-3101, w 552-0549) 
Todd Harvey (h 645-7855, w 368-0001) 
Gary Norris (h 552-3946, c 206-3946) 
James Eldon Thomas (h 647-4772, c 624-3768) 
 
SERVICE 
Gail Hudson, Chair (h 820-3005, c 801-5073) 
Don Beck, Co-Chair (h 648-4609, c 320-6524) 
David Goder, Co-Chair (h645-5728, c320-4814) 
Bill Hutton, Treasurer (w 648-1119, c 206-7240) 
Suella Arrington, Secretary (h 645-4392, c 624-7294) 
Tim Arrington (h 645-4392, c 624-7294) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Jeanine Bettencourt (c 270-886-5911) 
Jill Crow (h 648-9529, c 624-6072) 
Sandy Duncan (c 206-2534) 
Bob Gandy (c 249-6202, h 802-8682) 
Yvonne Hiett (h 647-8848) 
Charlotte Jolly (h 552-7254, c 801-9711) 
Virginia Lowe (h 647-4969) 
Ted McCurdy (c 237-2771, h 552-2741) 
Steve Miner (h 648-4821, c 980-0915) 
Judi Moore (c 801-2011) 
Mary Morgan (h 368-0267) 
Anna Neubauer (h 206-9214, c 801-0036) 
Ann Waddle (c 624-2597) 
Vicki Wallace (c 801-3664) 
 
STEWARDSHIP 
Kelly Duncan, Chair (c 220-0581) 
Greg Guinn (320-1501) 
Ross Hicks (h 552-3081, w 648-7190) 
Tracy Jackson (ex officio) (h 552-1054, c 624-2580) 
Jeanne Salyer (c 624-9106) 
Mark Williams (624-3493) 
 
WORSHIP 
Sam Mills, Co-Chair (h 552-9770, c 801-6542) 
Jane Wallace, Co-Chair (c 206-1520) 
Pixie McCord Mills, Secretary (h 552-9770, c 206-4878) 
Danny McGregor (648-5942) 
Janie McGregor (552-6550) 
Sarah Morgan, (h 387-3333, c 624-7653) 
Lydia Schoonover (h 645-8423, c 220-0865) 
Denice Williamson (h 648-9809, c 624-1329) 
Rod Wolfe (h 358-9278, c 206-7278) 
 
Wedding Guild (sub-committee) 
Millie Armstrong (h 647-4286, c 220-8930) 
Vicki Hildreth (h: 358-2637, 980-8736) 
Sarah Moser (h 358-9638, c 249-5509) 
Denice Williamson (h 648-9809, 624-1329) 
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2017 BUDGET 

 
 
 

2017 Budget (Approved 2/19/2017)   

Revenue   
Tithes & Offerings   $582,000.00   

Sunday School Offerings  $120.00  

Fellowship Meal Offerings   $1,200.00   

Service Committee Gifts & Grants   $23,600.00   

Preschool Gifts   $1,000.00   

Preschool Tuition  $116,500.00  

Preschool Registrations & Fees   $8,500.00   

Loaves & Fishes Facility Use Fee  $9,960.00  

Other Facility Use and Activity Fees  $1,000.00  

SpiritFest  $4,000.00  

Plummer Trust Distribution  $26,000.00  

Interest Income  $3,000.00  

TOTAL REVENUE  $776,880.00  

Expenses   

Personnel   

Pastor  $116,586.00  

Other Program and Administrative Staff  $203,486.75  

Preschool Staff  $115,300.00  

Other Personnel Expenses  $35,030.00  

Total Personnel  $470,402.75  

Buildings / Supplies   

Sanctuary/Educational  $134,800.00  

AOC  $23,600.00  

Office  $18,377.00  

Total Buildings / Supplies  $176,777.00  

Committees   

Christian Education & Youth  $13,192.00  

Communication  $8,400.00  

Worship  $26,470.00  

Stewardship  $7,000.00  

Fellowship  $850.00  

Historical Preservation  $550.00  

Congregational Care  $7,450.00  

Hospitality  $1,500.00  

Presbyterian Women  $100.00  

SpiritFest  $6,000.00  

Total Committees  $71,512.00  

2017 BUDGET 
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Preschool  $5.080.00    

Service to Others     

Service Committee  $40,000.00    

Missions  $14,498.00    

Total Service  $54,498.00    

Denominational Connection / Support     

Presbytery (per capita)  $23,130.36 $47.70 per member 
(484 members) 

  

Total Denomination  $23,130.36    

Miscellaneous Expense  $0.00    

TOTAL EXPENSE  $801,400.11    

NET -$24,520.11    

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

2017 BUDGET, CONTINUED  



 
 
~MISSIONS COMMITTEE~ 
 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!! 
 
There is an on-going need for a receptionist on the first Saturday of each month for the PLAN, our legal clinic. 
This job is from 10:30 until noon in the AOC. You will need to register clients and assist the attorney as needed. 
There are no phones to answer; no computer to deal with - just a clipboard with paper and pen! Contact Ann 

Waddle at waddleiread@gmail.com or 931.624.2597 for more details!  
 

ONE TIME EVENT  April 1, 2017!  
On Saturday, April 1, we will host an expungement event that will give people who have been arrested but had charges dis-

missed a chance to clear their record. This event is supported by the PLAN (Presbyterian Le-
gal Assistance Network), the TN Administrative Office of the Courts, Montgomery County Bar 
Association, and Legal Aid Society. There will be three judges, the court clerk, and numerous 
volunteer attorneys at our AOC to process clients. We will need several volunteers to guide 
people through the process, from entry to the gym, upstairs, etc. Also we will need 3 or 4 peo-
ple to register folks as they arrive. The event is from 9-noon, and we will need workers from 
8:30-12:30. If you can work a couple of hours or more, please contact Ann Waddle at wad-
dleiread@gmail.com or 931.624.2597.  
 

CONNECTING WITH HAITI 
Missions Committee members Bessie Costanza and Jennifer Ellis 
will be attending a special event in Asheville, NC the weekend of 
March 10-12. The Haiti  Network Gathering is an opportunity for 
people from across the denomination to meet with PCUSA mission 
workers assigned to Haiti, to learn about how our denomination is 
working there. One of the goals of the gathering is for people from 
various congregations to meet and develop a network. They will 
begin planning a trip to Haiti, as well as identifying resources we 
can share with the Haitians. We look forward to their report after 
the event!  
 

THE PLAN - PRESBYTERIAN LEGAL ASSISTANCE NET-
WORK 
On March 17, 2016, the PLAN held its first clinic in our AOC building. With support of local courts, Legal Aid Society (LAS), and 
volunteer independent attorneys, we have helped over 80 people who had legal concerns. Most of our clients just need one-time 
help. However, two individuals were able to go through the entire process start-to-finish to obtain divorces. Currently, attorneys 
from LAS see clients two Wednesdays per month and volunteer attorneys (most often Mike Williamson!) see clients two Satur-
days each month. These services are for people who cannot afford private legal services. However, at this time, there is no crite-
ria for services, so we accept all clients. We are able to help with divorce, wills, renterôs issues, disability qualification, and other 
non-criminal concerns. 
 

SUPPORTING OUR COMMUNITY! 
Did you know - our congregation provides financial support regularly to these local agencies? 

Hope Pregnancy Center 
Insight Pastoral Counseling Center 

Salvation Army 
Urban Ministries 

Additionally, we network with these organizations to provide support for people in need in our community. Our Service Committee 
regularly refers clients to these organizations, and these organizations reciprocate. 
Just another way FPC helps our community!  

Committee News 
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~CHRISTIAN EDUCATION~ 
 
 
 

VBS will be July 24-28 from 9am-12noon at FPC.  
 
#B&B are Back!!! VBS 2017 will take place at FPC the last week of July! Our 
theme this year is Hero Central-Discover Your Strength in God! We will employ 
art, music, storytelling, science, and play to teach children and adults all about 
God's strength and love for us. Please plan to volunteer with this important out-
reach! Look for opportunities to get involved soon! 
 
We are taking applications for DIRECTOR OF CHILDRENôS MINISTRY. This position will remain open 
until filled. If you are interested please contact Monica Drake at 645-6551 for the job description or send 
resume with cover letter to Vicki Wallace at vickitwallace@gmail.com .  
 
 

~CONGREGATIONAL CARE~ 
 

Congregational Care would like to have the names and addresses of our deployed members so that they 
can be put on the prayer list and be sent cards. Please call Eleanor Hay at 647-3204 or 801-2380 or email 
the information to eleanorhay@bellsouth.net  
 
 

 
 
~PASTOR APPRECIATION DINNER~ 
 
"Pastor Greg was treated to a Pastor Appreciation Dinner by the Central Civitan Club on February 20 at 
the invitation of members Margaret Adames and Ed Ritter. It was a great evening of fellowship and learn-
ing about the need for fluoride in the Montgomery County water supply. Pastor Greg says the food was de-
licious, especially the banana pudding. What else would they serve a group of pastors than a "chicken din-
ner"? ...and no, Ed, it didn't quite rise to the culinary standards set by our Fellowship Committee for Sec-
ond Sunday lunch (especially that German themed dinner in February), but it was very close!"  

Committee News, conôt 
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We will begin our journey by observing Lent together on the evening of March 1st. After that we will meet 
on Wednesday evenings (March 8, 15, 22, and April 5th at 5:30pm)  to share a healthy meal and learn 
foundational principles that can have a great impact on your entire health trajectory (and Iôm not talking 
about just losing weight or eating more vegetables!!)  Our Journey will end with our Maundy Thursday 
meal and service on April 13th. 
 

According to NBC, ñGet Healthyò was searched in google over 62 million times around the New Year. This 
was a 13.77 percent increase over last year. Gyms all over the country were flooded with new member-
ships and TV commercials abounded with health products and programs. Yet, USA Today tells us 
that  80% of all the resolutions made in January have resulted in failure by February.   
 
Given these statistics there are likely many in our congregation who are now realizing that all the great 
plans we made in January just arenôt going to happen. We know that, according to Corinthians 6:19, our 
bodies are Godôs temples and we want to make choices that lead us to better stewardship but we may be 
feeling discouraged and alone. Enter the season of Lent, a time of year known for sacrifices that deepen 
our spiritual journey. Often our sacrifices revolve around our health...for example, giving up sugar, caf-
feine, etc. in order to deepen your spiritual awareness. 
 
If you would like to take advantage of this time in our spiritual calendar to reflect, cleanse, and begin again, 
please join us on our Lenten Healing Journey. This year, 
instead of giving up chocolate or coffee, go deeper 
and  try sacrificing discouragement, fear, self-hatred, 
judgement, or that undefined realm of nagging ñshouldsò 
that always seems to haunt our food choices. Instead, be 
filled with gratitude for food. Rejoice that your body is a 
miracle. Get curious about yourself as an experiment of 
one.  Learn important principles about eating and health 
that could change the course of your  life.  Celebrate your 
health as your greatest resource of stewardship. And 
most important, be on this journey with your church family 
and experience the love and support of your fellow travel-
ers. 
 
Please contact Janet Haase at janet@maxwellclinic.com 
or 931-206-3294 or Kris Foust at 931-216-7801 if you would like more information. 

 

Healthy Eating 
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